Milfoil and Invasive Aquatic Weeds Committee                                                                                                                Minutes of Meeting                                                                                                                                                          January 9, 2013                                                                                                                                                                   6:30PM
Present: Art Hoover (chair), Susan Hoover, Fred Quimby (secretary), Cynthia Quimby, and Wayne Glidden

Absent: Leeann Beals, Tom Rogenski, Aline Goss

Papers circulated: 1. Email from Amy Smagula to Art explaining the 2013 treatment program, a copy of the NHDES grant to New Durham to assist in this treatment, and a map of the infested area. 2. Letter from Aquatic Control Technology providing a bid for the next treatment using a new product 2,4 D BEE ( Navigate).
1. Call to order: Art Hoover call the meeting to order at the Town Hall at 6:30 PM.
2. Wayne moved and Susan seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the last Milfoil Committee Meeting on 2/12/12. The vote was unanimous.

3. Art briefly explained what had happened since the last meeting. After Amy defined the scope of work bids were collected from two vendors and Aquatic Control Technology was chosen by the State with a bid of $11,845. The State decided to contribute 40% of this amount to the project or $4738. Should the cost of herbicide be less than anticipated the remainder of the State’s contribution can be spent on divers in the treatment area.
4. Art plan to meet with the Budget Committee this evening to propose a contribution , from the Town, of $10,000 for milfoil treatment  in 2013.

5. Art also plans to turn over the administration of the State’s grant to the Selectmen ( or their appointee). Thus the Town will sign the grant with the State and the Town will sign a contract with Mark from Aquatic Control Technology. And it will be the Town that pays invoices submitted by Aquatic Control Technology including the first payment due soon ( about $1250.) which must come from our current reserve ( held by the Town). After approval of the warrant article for this year’s milfoil contribution at the Town Meeting we can replenish these emergency funds.
6. Fred Quimby said he was available this year to discuss our warrant article before the Town Meeting.

7. Fred motioned and Wayne seconded that the meeting be adjourned. All were in favor. The meeting adjourned at 6:55PM.

Sincerely, 

Fred Quimby, Secretary

